Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for December 3, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

December 3, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The December 3, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chairperson

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitors/Kozloff Stoudt

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS- Mr. Gokey congratulated Ana Szimhart for winning the Outstanding Young Woman of Pennsylvania award this year. 
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of November 19, 2008. Motion passed 4-0-1.  Mr. Gokey abstained. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Weller, to approve the following disbursements:






$194,794.97 General Fund




$  25,786.83 Sewer Fund

$  77,105.00 EDU Fund 

$       385.01 Traffic Impact Fund North

$ 239,850.02 Liquid Fuels 

$537,921.83 Total  


 Motion passed 4-1. Mr. Yanos opposed. 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the hiring of  Terry Parrish to represent the Township in matters concerning MB Investments.  The Manager explained that the Township had not appointed a conflict attorney during reorganization because the previous conflict attorney did not want the appointment. He said he had suggested Mr. Parrish because he had handled the Zoning Hearing Board hearing for MB Investments. Mr. Weller stated that Mr. Parrish had done a good job at the hearing and he was well versed with the project. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Yanos stated that the Planning Commission needs to make it clear that there is enough space for drivers to pull off of Rt. 422 going into the park. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT

The Code Enforcement report for November was presented to the Board. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Maplewood Assessment Ordinance #251  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt Ordinance #251 which outlines the terms of paying assessments for Maplewood Drive curbing and sidewalk improvements. Motion passed 5-0. 
Peddling Permit Ordinance #252  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to adopt Ordinance #252 which allows the Chief of Police to issue and oversee peddling permits. Motion passed 5-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

none
NEW BUSINESS

Resolution for Phone System     Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt the resolution for the new phone system lease. Motion passed 5-0. 
Exoneration of 1989 per capita tax Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to exonerate the tax for Lysa Braunsberg. Motion passed 5-0. 
CCTV Police Security Video   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the proposal as per Berkshire Systems letter dated November 26, 2008. Motion passed 5-0. 
Change Order #2 Brecknock Builders Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the change order to seal the concrete floors in the new garage at the WWTP. Motion passed 5-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon reported he had seen a remote video system that picks up speeders and does a good job in controlling traffic.  

Chief of Police  

The Chief stated that they had done a cigarette compliance check and no one was arrested. He also stated that they had apprehended one suspect in recent residential burglaries. 
Supervisors

Mrs. McGrath asked if the Manager could check the DFT plan to see if all the buffering had been put in place between the commercial buildings and the residential neighborhoods to the north of it. 
Mr. Yanos stated he was not pleased that Arro Consulting was raising their rates for 2009. He wondered how much trouble it would be to put out an RFP. The Manager stated he had a short list of engineering firms that he could talk to. He also asked Mrs. McGrath if she had talked to the fire companies about the fire tax. She stated she had and that the companies were pleased. Mr. Yanos also discussed the availability of the ambulance in cases of need. Mr. Gokey asked if other municipalities contribute to the ambulance service. Southern Berks stated that Cumru and Union Townships contribute. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

Denis Eidell of 117 Maplewood Drive asked when his chipped curbing would be fixed. He also complained of water standing in his driveway when it rains. The Manager explained that the contractor had reheated the asphalt to improve the drainage. Mr. Gokey suggested the engineer take a look at the chipped curbing and send Mr. Eidell a letter regarding what could be done to fix it. Mr. Eidell also asked the Chief what could be done about the speeding on Maplewood Drive. Mr. Gokey suggested that a police car be parked down there. He stated that the police need to continue to enforce speeding laws. 
Rick Morris of 95 Amity Park Road stated he was representing the Amity Athletic Club. They would like to install low level practice lights on the 3 fields that the Township owns on Amity Park Road. Mr. Gokey stated that he thought the lights were tied to the lease agreement. The Manager stated that the lease agreement had been revised and he had not had a chance to review it yet, but would forward onto the Board when he had. Mr. Yanos stated that the lighting ordinance requirements had to be met. Mr. Gokey suggested that the AC submit a lighting plan to the engineer for comment. 

Terry Jones asked if the budget would be adopted at the next meeting. He also asked how close the Board was to hiring a new Chief and was there a start date set. The Manager stated that interviews would take place tomorrow and a start date was not set. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 7:58PM on motion by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mrs. McGrath, and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

